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The Temptation of Christ in the wilderness tells us much about Jesus and his life here on 
earth. The very fact that he was tempted shows us that Jesus was human and that he had all 
sorts of desires as we have. As you read the fuller account of his temptations in Matthewôs 
Gospel (Matt: 4.1-11) we can see that the devil focused on three crucial areas - on our physi-
cal needs and desires; on our desires for possessions and power; and lastly on our pride and 
ego. All three areas that challenge us and that we may need to focus on this Lent. 
I donôt know what you intend to focus on this Lenten season but may I encourage you to build 
up your relationships with the Lord. It may simply be by resisting the temptation to snack, eat 
between meals, or drink alcohol - whatever it is may I wish you Godôs blessing in your en-
deavour. Lastly, may I also encourage you to attend the six Lent lectures beginning on Tues-
day 20th February at 7.45pm which focus on the last days of Jesus ministry before his arrest 
and crucifixion.          Rev Julian 
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 Rev Julianõs Letter  
 

 The Temptations of Christ 
 

As I write this article I am beginning to think about what to 
give up for the forty days of Lent. In the first three centuries 
fasting in preparation for Easter did not exceed two or three 
days and it was only after the Council of Nicaea that the 
church fasted for forty days. The custom of fasting for forty 
days originates from the 40 days that our Lord spent in the 
wilderness being tempted by the devil. It was during this de-
manding time in Jesusôs life that he became spiritually strong 
and equipped for a demanding ministry.  
The word ótemptô has its limitations as it conjures up negative 
connotations such as to entice, to solicit, and to provoke to 
sin.   There is no doubt that when Jesus was in the wilder-
ness Satan was provoking him to sin but more was going on 
than just temptation. During those forty days and forty nights 
Jesus was being tested to prove that he was faithful to God 
in all areas. As this was happening Jesus was being built up 
spiritually as he prepared to confront the powers. So often we 
forget that each time we resist temptation we are building 
ourselves up spiritually. Temptation is never a good thing in 
the Bible but by resisting we gain freedom over our desires. 
Jesusôs baptism and temptation in the wilderness was a sem-
inal moment in his life. Up until this point he had been a 
tradesman in Nazareth quietly minding his own business. It 
was only after his baptism and temptation (Mark 1:12) that 
his ministry begins. 



Lent Lectures 2018 
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The final due date for copy for the May õ18/ July õ18 Newsletter is Monday 9th April.  Please 
send your contributions to  newsletter@finchampstead.co.uk.       Copies will be distribut-
ed in our churches and centres from Sunday 29th April and be on the website IN COLOUR 
by that date.            Newsletter editor: Carolyn Fox 

 
  
                       

 

  

  POINTS OF NO RETURN 

Our lectures this year are taking an in-depth look at the events 
of Jesus' final days before his arrest and crucifixion, as recorded 
in Mark's Gospel. In one way or another each of these events 
marks a POINT OF NO RETURN, while remaining an integral 
part of the narrative of Jesus'  journey towards the cross. 

Three of our Bishops, Archdeacon Olivia and Canons Julie and John will be our guides 
through this introduction to the Passion story. They will each use a separate section of 
chapters 11, 12 & 14 of Mark's Gospel as the starting point for their lecture, but the way 
they approach or interpret the event, and the style of their lecture, has been left entirely to 
them. Lectures are every Tuesday evening in Lent and Holy Week. Refreshments from 
7.45pm, prompt start at 8pm and finish by 9.30pm. 

20 February - LEADERSHIP (Mark 11:1-11):  Rt Revd Andrew Proud, Bishop of Reading 
(since 2011; formerly Bishop of Ethiopia and the Horn of Africa; last Lent Lecture 2012.) 

27 February - AUTHORITY (Mark 11:12-33):  Ven Olivia Graham, Archdeacon of Berkshire 
(since 2013; before ordination worked extensively in Africa on relief and development pro-
grammes; last Lent Lecture 2015.) 

6 March - CONTROVERSY (Mark 12:1-44):  Canon Julie Ramsbottom, Rector of         
Finchampstead and California (since 2011; formerly Rector of Kintbury and surrounding par-
ishes in West Berkshire.) 

13 March - ANOINTING (Mark 14:1-11):   Rt Revd Alan Wilson, Bishop of Buckingham 
(since 2003; formerly Rector of Sandhurst.) 

20 March - EATING and DRINKING (Mark 14:12-26):  Rt Revd Dr Steven Croft, Bishop of 
Oxford (since 2016; formerly Bishop of Sheffield; sits in the House of Lords.) 

27 March - PRAYING (Mark 14:27-42):  Canon John Edwards, Associate Priest of        
Finchampstead and California (since 2001; frequent Lent lecturer.) 
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Go Green   

The Parish of Finchampstead  
and California is proud to be a  
Fairtrade Parish.                                   
Both St Jamesô and St Mary &  
St Johnôs churches use Fair-                        
trade products for refreshments, and pro-
mote Fairtrade throughout the year.  See 
more on Fairtrade Fortnight on page 13. 

 

Change of address/

telephone/e-mail? 

Please let the Church 

Office know if any of 

your contact details 

change so we can 

keep our database  

up-to-date. E-mail: 

office@stjames. 

finchampstead.co.uk, 

tel: 0118 973 0133 

 

The Simple Lunch 
is a joint community 

venture between our own Parish and 
Finchampstead Baptist Church, which 
started in March 2014.  Volunteers serve lunch 
at a minimal cost in St Mary & St Johnôs Parish 
Centre on 1st and 3rd Tuesdays each month  
between 12 and 1.15pm for anyone in the com-
munity who wishes to come.  
Meanwhile Tea & Chat continues to meet on 
2nd and 4th Tuesday afternoons between 2.00 
and 3.30pm in the Billing Avenue Centre, where 
folk can drop in for a chat, a cuppa and cake.  
Tuesday Fellowship meets at St Eligius each 
Tues at 12.15 for Bible Study and lunch. 
 éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. 

 CƻƻŘōŀƴƪǎΥ  
We support Crowthorne Food Bank (CFB) - see 
address below to take donations and also  
Wokingham Food Bank.  

 

Support your local Christian bookshop 
in Holme Grange Craft Village  

Simple Lunch, Tea & Chat, Tuesday  
Fellowship; Food banks 

Crowthorne Foodbank is 
now at : 

Vineyard Church Centre, 
25 Wellington Business 
Park, Dukes Ride, 
Crowthorne, RG45 6LS.  
The opening hours are Mon 
and Thurs 12ð2 
Details of their present re-
quirements are posted from 
time to time on our website. 

Recycling facilities at 
St Jamesô Church Centre & 
St Mary & St Johnôs Parish  
Centre. Recycling boxes are 
 available for: 
§ Tea, coffee and fruit skins (these are 

composted) 
§ Batteries*, Water filters*, tetra packs, 

and silver foil (go to Tesco) 
§ Broken Jewellery (goes to Traidcraft). 
§ Stamps and milk bottle tops (at St Mary 
& St Johnôs go to WADE; and at St 
Jamesô to Nine Mile Ride School). 

§ We are linked with Recycle4charity for 
inkjet cartridges & mobiles. Recycling 
boxes and envelopes at each Centre. 

§ At SJ, special bins for paper, card, foil, 
plastic bottles 

Please spread the word.     Richard Owen      
 

*Robert Dyas also recycle these  
responsibly. 

 
~ 

¶ Household Cleaning wipe packets; 
¶ Trigger Section of Household Cleaning 

Liquids; 
§ Flip tops of Washing Up Liquid Bottles; 
§ Any sweet biscuit wrappers 
Can be handed to Gill Coombs or added to 
her labelled collection box in SJ Church 
Centre kitchen. 
 



 

Our Youth Group meets in St Jamesô Church  
Centre every Sunday evening in term time. Open 
to all in school years 6 -13, 6pm -7.30pm.  

Come along for the opportunity to chill out, make some new friends, play some sport 
& get creative.  
For details of special events, check out  Facebook, our website 
(parish.finchampstead.co.uk) & the weekly pew/notice sheets.   
  
We are so sad to say goodbye to James Lawbuary as our Youth and 
Family Worker but wish him well in his new job.  

Young People, Babies & Toddlers  
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 For babies and preð school children  
Fledgelings Toddler Group - runs every 

Tuesday in term time 1:45-3:30pm in  

St Jamesô Church Centre. We have a 

large, well-equipped playroom and enjoy stories, songs and crafts. A drink and snack are 

provided for the children and while they are  distracted, mums, dads, carers get some peace, 

tea, and freshly made cake. There is a  small charge of £1.50 per family, half of which goes 

towards running the group, the other half to charity. 

Please do encourage others to come along and use this excellent facility. As the saying 

goes, use it or lose it  - and that would be such a shame.  Sam is working so hard to make 

sure the children have fun. Borrow a toddler and bring them along!                              

Contact the Church Office for more information 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. 

 

 

 

Special notice about Fun, Friends and Fellowship @ 11 
at St Mary & St Johnõs 
As an experiment this will not run every first Sunday but rather 
at special festivals.  
For this quarter, that will be: 
Sunday 4th MarchñLent@11, 
Friday 30th March ñ Good Friday@11 (amended 18/3/18) 
 
Watch out for notices and the pewsheets for dates and details or 
contact the Church Office 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=NuIIXWrf5kSzJM&tbnid=MpGpuTykj1Ip3M:&ved=0CAgQjRwwAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.herndonrocks.com%2Fsponsor.php&ei=WpfpUa79CMao0QWlpIHQCg&psig=AFQjCNGRuLGcSY6OM03u--2rsYhSwl_ciQ&ust=13743495301869


Family choicesðSunday clubs 
 

Page 5 

If you need more information on any items in this newsletter, e-mail: office@stjames.finchampstead. 
co.uk, telephone: 0118 973 0133, or check our website: parish.finchampstead.co.uk       

       

óôThe Shoreõ 
 

óThe Shoreô is our re-branding for our Sunday morning provision 

for all our young people since summer 2016 in an effort to grow 

and develop our childrenôs work, introduce new ideas and bring a 

sense of unity across our services.  (More volunteers especially 

for Surfers at 11am at St Jamesõ are always needed.  Speak to 

Rev Julie please if you can spare some time.) 

 

 

  
  
  

      
 

Paddlers is our group for those age 3-7 years which meets during the 
11am service at St Jamesõ in term time. Paddlers will meet with all the 
other children in the hall for an act of worship and then go into their 
own group for stories, craft, colouring, games and a drink and snack. 
They will come into church during communion. 

Surfers is our group for those age 8-12 years which meets during the 
11am service at St Jamesõ in term time.  Surfers will meet with all the 
other children in the hall for an act of worship and then go into their 
own group for Bible study, discussion, craft and games. They will come 
into church during communion. 

Navigators ð formally Sunday Bunch - is our group for children of all  
ages which meets during the 9:30am service at St Mary and  
St Johns. Navigators will meet for stories, craft, colouring and games. 
They will come into church during communion. Navigators meet on 2nd, 
4th and 5th Sundays of the month, except during the summer holidays.  

Breakers ð formally Breakout - is our group for those age 7-11 years which 
meets during the 9:30am family service at St James in term time.     
Breakers is an opportunity for older children to have fun whilst their par-
ents and siblings are in the family service. Every week is different! 



Flowers for our Churches 
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St Jamesõ Flower Team  
 

Thank you to those who arrange, fund raise and donate their time, money or foliage. This en-
ables us to put fresh þowers into our church throughout the year. After the starkness of Lent, 
we look forward to an explosion of colour and fragrance at Easter.  If you are interested in 
getting involved in any way please contact Denise Adams via the church ofýce. Thoughts are 
already focusing on the Flower Festival on 20ð22 July! Watch out for more details. 

  SMSJ Flower Team would be delighted to welcome new members - you would have lots of 
friendly support. Please contact any member of the team.  
 Marjorie Stalker, Paula Vicary and Ashlyn Webster (updated 18/3/18) 
¶  Speak to one of the team if youôd like flowers in memory or for a celebration;  

¶ Our flowers now go to Wild Acres after the ser-
vice for the residents to enjoy;  

¶ We are always pleased to have donations in 
money or flowers towards the church arrange-
ments 

  
(A Christmas Arrangement by Ashlyn) 

Funding the flowers: 
Thanks to everyone who supported the Christmas Hamper raffles at St Eligiusô & St Jamesô 
which raised welcome money for the flower funds of the churches.  
 

Donations of greenery are especially important at Festivals as this leaves more money for 
the flowers. Thank you to all you kind people who snip & chop to help us. 
 

Monetary donations are also always welcome, perhaps for flowers to commemorate an  
anniversary or special event. Contact the Church Office for information. 
 

St Eligiusõ Flowers Contact Sue Holmes via the Church Office if youôd like to be involved 
with flower arranging or donating. (Apologies from the editor to Sueðif you sent me infor-
mation, I seem to have mislaid it. Will do better next time.) 



St Jamesõ Finchampstead Tower Bell Ringers   
 

In December we enjoyed a lovely Christmas meal once again at The Bull at Arborfield.  
Ringing has continued as usual and we rang for the midnight service on Christmas Eve and 
for the Christmas Morning service. There arenôt any weddings scheduled for a while but we 
are looking forward to ringing for the first one in the Spring. 
 
We practise on Wednesdays from 8pm ï 9pm 
and would love to welcome more ringers ï 
both novice and experienced. Do come along 
and join us. Please call me in advance if you 
would like someone to meet you outside. On 
Sundays we ring from 10.30am for the 11am 
service. 
 
Patricia Amos - Tower Contact 0118 973 3747 

St Jamesõ Choirñfrom the editor 
 
 

After the glorious music throughout the Christmas season (Who could forget the wonders of 
the Nine Lessons & Carols service at Wellington College Chapel!), the choir will now be  
turning its attention towards Good Friday and Easter, with Stainerôs Crucifixion from 2pmð
3pm on Good Friday as part of the 3 hour devotional time.  Sunday by Sunday they continue 
to lead us in worship. Thanks to William who is blossoming on the organ, Becky for conduct-
ing and to the choir who are pulling together during Janiceôs illness. We wish her a speedy  
recovery. 
If you are interested in joining the choir, please contact Janice to arrange for an audition.  
Janice Devine dom@stjames.finchampstead.co.uk 
To listen to the choir, log onto the website         http://parish.finchampstead.co.uk 

     Music in our Churches contôd on Page 9 
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ST MARY AND ST JOHNõS CHURCH CHOIR - a small, unrobed SATB 
group, affiliated to the RSCM;  rehearses on Tuesday evenings at 8pm at St Mary 
and St Johnõs Parish Centre, ably led by our musician friend, Lorna White; sings in 
various services in the church and at the Royal School of Church Music Oxford-
shire Festival Evensong each year; enjoys singing with St Jamesõ Church Choir on a 
number of occasions; welcomes all new members.   

mailto:dom@stjames.finchampstead.co.uk


Activities and Events;  
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News from St. Jamesõ Social and Fundraising Committee 

 

Various things including a sing-a-long film showing, a barbecue and a 
mini fete for the Flower Festival/Patronal Festival weekend in July 
are still in the planning stages for 2018 ð watch this space. 
 

We look forward to seeing you at some of our events and would wel-
come your ideas.   
Sue, Chris, Chris, Gill, Sue, Jane, Mo, Nicky, Sarah    Jan 2018 

Special developments and events at St Eligiusõ 
After a two-year wait, the congregation at St Eligiusô Church was delighted to learn that on  
1 November 2017 the Church became an integral and geographical  part of the Parish of 
Finchampstead and California. We are grateful to Canon Julie for her efforts in achieving 
this!  
On 20 February 2018, we will welcome Revd Tonia Elliott, the New Communities Minister,  
with special responsibility for St Eligiusô Church and developments in the new community.  
 

On Fri 23 March 2018 a delayed Women's World Day of Prayer will be held at 10.30 am. 
 

On Mon, 5 March 2018 at 7.30 pm Bishop Andrew Proud, Bishop of Reading, will lead the 
Welcome Service for Revd Tonia. 
  
On Wednesday, 21 March 2018 the Deanery Synod, preceded by a Service, will be held in 
St Eligius Church. 
 

Music at St Eligius Church 
The ecumenical Carols by Candlelight Service on Wed 13 December 2017 was well attend-
ed and enjoyed by all. Canon Julie was joined in the Service by Fr David O'Sullivan from 
Corpus Christi RC Church in Wokingham.  In addition to Lessons and congregational carols, 
other carols were performed by soprano Louise McGahon, Arborfield Garrison Singers, the 
Military Wives Choir and the Church Choir.  
 
At the Lunch-time Concert on 6 December 2017, 
the Students from The Sixth Form College,  
Farnborough also marked the Centenary of  
Finland's Independence which occurred on that 
day!       At the end of their hugely successful 
Concert, the Students were joined by some  
Finnish ladies in national costume to sing the 
Finnish National Anthem!              Rita Le Var 



More Music in our Churches 
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       (Contôd from Page 7)  
          

        Lunch-time Music at  St Eligius Church,   
      Arborfield Green     
     Bringing music to you! 

 

Concerts in 2018! 
 

All Concerts are on a Wednesday and start at 12.30 pm 
 

 
 

 Admission free, to include Buffet Lunch 
 

Retiring Plate Donations  in support of St Eligius Church, Arborfield Green 
 

To book your Lunch, please, contact Rita Le Var  
(Tel. 01252 372320, E-mail: rita_le_var@ntlworld.com) 

 

 
A Concerts Newsletter was distributed at the January Concert. From the 7 concerts 
held in Series 9, the Appreciation Plate has totalled: Ã 2,765.49. 

     
This sum has been disbursed as follows: 
 
Church maintenance      Ã      521.00 
      
St Eligius Church Fund     Ã    2,244.49   (for special projects inc. piano)   

 
 

 14 February 
 

The Wokingham Rock Choir 

Glen Harvey, Leader 

 14 March 

 
 

Margaret Bolt & Susan Frost 

Piano Duo 

 11 April 

 
 

Students, 
The 6th Form College, Farnborough 

 16 May 

 
 

Rebecca White, 
Soprano 

mailto:rita_le_var@ntlworld.com
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Finchampstead & California  
  Mothersõ Union  
 

The theme for 2018 is  óFollowing in the footsteps of Mary Sumnerô ** 
    

Thurs Feb 8th     2pm  AGM  + speaker Rev Julian. 
 

Wed Feb 14th    10am  Holy Communion with emphasis on Mothers' Union. 
 

Thurs Mar 8th  2pm  Branch Meeting . 
 

Weds Mar 14th  10am  Holy Communion with emphasis on  Mothers' Union. 
 

Thurs Apr 12th  2pm  Branch Meeting + Wave of Prayer 
 

Weds Apr 18th  10am  Holy Communion with emphasis on  Mothers' Union. 
 
All our meetings & services are held in the Church Centre unless 
otherwise stated.  Everyone is most welcome to attend. 
  
     Sarah Owen*, (Branch Leader). 
* Sarah will be standing down as Branch Leader at the AGM after 13 
years. She has spoilt us with all sheôs done so members are looking 
to take over some tasks to encourage a successor. 
 

** Mary Sumner was a vicarõs wife in Alresford.  She gathered 
local mothers together to help and encourage them in bringing up their families in 
the Christian faith. From those small beginnings in 1876, the Mothersõ Union was 
founded and now has over 4 million members in 83 countries, bringing hope and 
practical support to millions of people every year through parenting, literacy and 
community development programmes and as part of the volunteer base of local 
churches, including our own.  

 

Local meetings for 
women and men are 
held on the second 
Thursday of each 
month at 2pm in            
St Jamesô Church  

Centre, usually with   
a speaker and 
 afternoon tea 

   

 

Ladiesô Breakfasts  We meet half-termly on a Saturday morning in 
the SJ Church Centre, 9  - 10am (setting up from 8.45am and clearing up 
from 10am for those who can help) for lots of friendly chat over dishes of 
delicious fruit salad, yoghurt, continental breakfast followed by a short 
óthought for the day/weekô and a prayer.   

We welcome newcomers of all ages.  
The Breakfast dates for 2018 are: 24 March, 12 May, 7 July, 15 Sept, 10 Nov.  If you can 
come, just let me know so I can provide enough breakfast. I look forward to breakfasting 
and chatting with you. 
     Carolyn Fox             carolynfox@aol.com       01189732262 



More opportunities to get together 
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  aŜǎǎǝǾŀƭ Υ {ŀǘ нпǘƘ aŀǊŎƘτ
Ψ9ŀǎǘŜǊ 9ȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΩ нτрǇƳ 

 After the wonderful experience of õNativity on 
the Looseõ, a plan is being hatched to use the grounds sur-
rounding St. Jamesõ church again for an ôEaster Experienceõ.  

Watch out for more details. 

Tuesday Working Party - at St Jamesô Church 
Centre 10amðnoon each Tuesday - an oppor-
tunity for some valuable DIY and friendly banter. 

If you have not found what you are looking for,            
or need more information about times, venues, 
etc, please contact the Church Office, by e-mail:  
office@stjames.finchampstead.co.uk  
or telephone 0118 973 0133 

 
     From 2.00 till  
     3.30pm  on  
     the 2nd & 4th                 
Tuesdays of the month in St Mary &  
St Johnôs Parish Centre, Billing Avenue.  
A social occasion for anyone living lo-
cally to pop in, sit down and relax over 
a cup of tea, cake and a friendly chat.  
Everyone, all ages, welcome.   

Arborfield Garrison Singers 
Do you want to sing for fun and reach out to the local community? 
 
The Arborfield Garrison Singers are a small harmony group which 
meets regularly on Tuesday evenings from 8ñ10 pm at St Eligiusõ 
Church.  Programmes are light and varied and are taken out 2 or 3 
times a year to local care homes.  With no audition necessary, we 
would welcome new voices to swell our numbers. 
Contact Nick Ballard at nicholasblard2021@gmail.com or come and  
try us out any Tuesday evening. 

   ôLadies Breakfastõ Lent Suppers:  Now re-arranged to April 19th 
After a lovely breakfast recently (15 ladies from 6 different churches) we decided to try a 
couple of Lent óbring and shareô suppers with a bit of Bible Study from óLive Lent : Let 
Your Light Shineô. These will be 1st & 8th March 7pmñ9pm at SJ Church Centre. 
(Set up 7ð7.15pm, eat & chat 7.15ð8pm, bible study 8ð8.40pm, clear up 8.40ð9pm). 
Come to one or both, just let me know youôre coming and what youôll bring.  
  Carolyn Fox  07779724090   carolynfox@aol.com 



  Green Team; Tuesday Fellowship etc 
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Re-discovering the Manor House Gardens :  
the Green Team held two successful working party mornings in the 
autumn to clear more of the woodland area behind the Manor 
House and this was evident to see for everyone attending ôNativity 
on the Looseõ.   What we anticipate now is 
the emergence of masses of daffodils and 
bluebells, and to be sure there will be good 
viewing, the Green Team is holding anoth-
er working party to instal a new path on 
Saturday 24th Feb from 10am to noon.  As 
usual, Elisabeth Tracey will be on hand to 
feed the workers with bacon butties at 
the end of our labours.  For catering and work planning purposes, 
please sign up by the SJ coffee bar if you can attend.  

Is the newsletter giving you all the 
sort of information youôd like? 
 

Would you like to write an article 
now and again? 
 

Let me know what you think at 
newsletter@finchampstead.co.uk 
 

Is anyone out there reading any 
of this?    
(This item repeated as there were 
no replies at all last time or the 
time before or the time before 
that!) 

Churches Together In Crowthorne (CTC) Lent Study Groups and Activities: 
Besides our Lent Lectures (page 2) and the óLadies Breakfastô Lent Suppers (page 11), 
look out for details of the opportunities being organised by CTC to mark Lent. 

Tuesday Fellowship @ St Eligiusõ Church,        
Arborfield Green 
 

Tuesdays 12.15ð12.45pm      Bible Study, followed 
by a Buffet Lunch.  Everyone welcome 
 

 Contact Rita Le Var for more information.  
 rita_le_var@ntlworld.com  

Winners of the Church Times Biodiversity Award 
Congratulations to Ed Sampson & Rev Hannah for 
entering the work on the Churchyard Extension into 
this competition and winning! We now have a lovely 
plaque (on right as you come into SJCC) and £1000.  

mailto:rita_le_var@ntlworld.com
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Fairtrade Fortnight: 

Fairtrade Fortnight runs from Feb.26th and March 11th 2018.  Buying fairtrade prod-
ucts helps the producers to improve their income and quality of life as fairtrade prices 
and the fairtrade premium enable them to pay for food, education, healthcare and better 
housing for their families and also community infrastructure projects etc.  See Floren-
tinaôs story on  www.fairtrade.org.uk.    

Watch out for details about fair trade stalls in our churches on pew sheets/website.  

Finchampstead Church of England (aided) Primary Schoolñour Church School 
Following two rigorous days of interviewing at the end of January, the governors were 
very pleased to appoint Mrs Jacquie Vanstone as the new headteacher. Jacquie, a 
member of our congregation, has already been doing an excellent job as acting 
headteacher since the summer . Please pray for her and her hard-working staff team. 
 

As with all schools, budgets are a continuing challenge and the Friends of Fin-
champstead School, FOFSA, work hard to raise extra funds.  They would welcome 
support wherever possible: 
Bags2School Collection at 9am on Thursday 8th March. The school receives pay-
ment for the weight of second-hand clothes and household items. (see their website 
for list of acceptable items) Bags can be brought to SJ Church Centre between Sun-
day 4 and Wed 8 March and they will be taken to the Collection Point. 
Sponsored Walk around Finchampstead on Sat 21 April - look at the FOFSA sec-
tion of school website for details.      finchampsteadschool.org 
Collection to replace old tables and chairs for the Keystage 2 classrooms - Mrs 
Vanstone tells us that the furniture is very dated and that the carefully chosen replace-
ments costing £4596 will transform the classrooms for both children & staff. So far 
£857 has been raised and, since FOFSA is a registered charity, donations to FOFSA 
can be gift-aided.  Gift Aid Declaration forms can be downloaded from the FOFSA 
section of the school website and donations and forms sent c/o the school.  
Thank you in advance for any help you feel able give. 

Christian Aid Week 2018 
Christian Aid Week runs from May 13thð 19th 2018. Watch out for 
more details nearer the date including a Quizaid evening in late 
April. 

http://www.fairtrade.org.uk
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Volunteering Opportunities - Feb 2018 

 
 
*Contact details available from the church office. 

  Contact* 

Gardening Club Help look after the grounds round St 
James�¶��church, including the churchyard (Thursday am) 

Ed Sampson 

Fabric & Property Committee Deals with all aspects of 
property maintenance 

Ed Sampson 

Helpers for Surfers (SJ) - Sunday 11am 8-12 yr olds Rev Julie 

Helpers for Contrast (SJ) - Sunday evening youth group Rev Julie 

Helpers for Messtival etc - one-off young people's 
events 

Rev Julie 

Sidespeople (SJ) - especially 9.30 Family Service Nicky Alder 

Coffee rota (SJ) - especially 9.30 Family Service Nicky Alder 

Sidespeople (SMSJ) Marjorie Stalker 

Social group committee Help organise and run a varied 
programme of social events 

Sue Sampson 

Fairtrade Occasional stalls before or after services Pam Smith 

EASY FUNDRAISING  - sign up now 

Over 2,700 retailers, including Amazon, M&S, Argos, John Lewis, Debenhams etc, are wait-

ing to give money to our church. All you need to do is sign up as a supporter of the church 

(Parish of Finchampstead & California) on easyfundraising.org.uk and then go through their 

site for all your online shopping, including holiday bookings and travel. 

At no extra cost to you, the church will receive a percentage of your spend. Please sign up! 

These amounts can also be gift-aided.  Thank you. 

Churchyard Maintenance  
Having now thankfully raised all the almost £50K 
needed to pay for the work to create the new 
churchyard extension, we now of course have 
more grass to cut so funds are still required year 
on year for the total churchyard maintenance. 
Please consider a donation or support our Spring/
Autumn Teas.  
Donations can be Gift Aided and cheques should 
be made out to: ñHelen Taylor Churchyard Trustò and sent to Ed Sampson c/o St James 
Church Office, Manor House, Church Lane, Finchampstead, RG40 4LU. Contact Ed for fur-
ther information on tel. 0118 973 2069 or email ed@sampsononline.co.uk  

CYT  


